

CHRIST THE KING CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mrs Clare Tickel
Deputy Headteacher: Mrs Francesca Perry
Assistant Headteacher: Mrs Melanie Lord

Durdells Avenue Kinson Bournemouth BH11 9EH Tel.(01202) 574277 Fax. (01202) 594114 e-mail: christtheking@ctkcps.com
Diocese of Plymouth, registered charity number: 213227

Website: www.ctkcps.com



Dear Parents,

We are so excited to be welcoming your children back to school!

We wanted to reassure you that we are working hard to ensure we have a timetable for the first week, that is a gentle re-introduction to full-time, in-school learning.

We have planned a solid routine, with lots of activities and talking about wellbeing and feelings. There will be regular brain breaks, both physical and mental, mixed with regular curriculum learning and a sprinkle of laughter and fun!

Times of the day

Y3 doors will open at **8.35am** and close at 8.45am. End of the day pick up time is **3.05pm**.

PE

PE lessons for <u>3K</u> are Wednesdays and Thursdays, with Fit Friday on Fridays. For <u>3R</u>, PE days are Thursdays and Fridays, which includes Fit Friday. Correct PE uniform is navy jogging bottoms or shorts, and a white polo shirt, with a plain navy sweatshirt.

Home Learning

We recognise that your children may be tired at the end of the day as they get used to regular routines again. With that in mind, for the first week, the only home learning that will be expected is to:

- Read/BugClub for 10 minutes daily (and to sign the children's reading journals each day)
- 10 minutes of Times Tables Rockstars

We do hope, that as the weather begins to improve, there will be opportunity for the children to be outside, and that you will encourage them to rest and play after school.

Please bring in...

As part of learning about wellbeing and feelings, we would like the children to please bring in a tissue or cereal box, as we'll be making Worry Friends. Please bring them in on Wednesday 10th March and Thursday 11th March. Also, please remind the children to bring in any Stone Age art and models (or photos of them), Lenten promises on A4 paper, Iron Man models or photos and Food bank posters. We're so excited to put all of your lovely learning on display for the school to see.

We understand that there will be very mixed feelings amongst the children, and you, about returning to school. If there are any concerns, or joys, please do share them with us and we will do what we can to help.

Thank you again for your continued support. Ms Kent, Miss Roberts and the Year 3 team